BAOMS Educational Activity Report:

Event: Facial fracture plating workshop at the UCL Surgical Society’s International Undergraduate and Foundation Surgery Conference 2019. 

Location: University College London

Date: Saturday 19th January 2019

Organizer: Mr Arpan Tahim (OMFS ST5), Mr Zaid Sadiq (OMFS Consultant, UCH)

Attendees: 52 medical students from a variety of UK and European medical schools, with a faculty of 10 OMFS trainees.
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We would like to thank BAOMS for supporting this event. It was run as part of a large medical undergraduate conference, for medical students who are interested in pursuing careers in surgery. The conference offered a series of specialty-based lectures and practical workshops, of which our OMFS plating course was one. The aim of our workshop was to provide this group of early years trainees with an exposure to OMFS, which historically has been poorly represented in the medical school curriculum. Through it, we hoped to introduce OMFS to medical undergraduates in a thoughtful, interactive and enjoyable way, offering some early insights into the specialty, while motivating delegates to further consider it as a potential future career.

We ran three workshops through the day, each lasting approximately one hour. Between 15 and 20 delegates attended each one. After a brief introduction to the specialty, delegates had the opportunity to handle, manipulate and secure various midface and mandibular mini-plates on skull models and were introduced to the concept of IMF. The low student to faculty ratio gave them in-depth support, while also providing the faculty with important opportunities to practice their own teaching skills.

Our delegate feedback showed that this was the first exposure to OMFS for over 80% of attendees. They greatly enjoyed engaging with the practical hands-on elements of the workshop, and felt well supported by the enthusiastic faculty. Encouragingly 90% of the delegates felt more interested in learning about OMFS as a potential career after attending the workshop.

We feel this indicates that undergraduate medical students respond well to these practical workshops and they may represent an important future avenue to improve specialty exposure in this group of trainees. Once again, we are extremely thankful to BAOMS for their support.
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